
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SSPP School News 

20th January 2023 Issue 16 

SET YOUR GOALS 
MAKE YOUR PLANS 

CHASE YOUR DREAMS 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SS Peter and Paul’s Catholic Primary School 
The Good Shepherd Catholic Trust 
Gordon Road, Ilford, Essex, IG1 1SA, UK 
Tel: 020 8478 1267 
admin.sspeterandpauls@redbridge.gov.uk  

We show our love for God, in the way we treat each other. 
Together we follow Jesus, by learning, and sharing our gifts. 

 Dear Parents and Carers, 

We continued our assembly theme of dreams and goals, by celebrating the life 
of Martin Luther King on Monday. The children engaged fully, sharing their 
knowledge and understanding about the civil rights movement. As a Rights 
Respecting School, we are all aware of Article 2 ‘Governments should take 
measures to ensure that children are protected against all forms of 
discrimination.’ We are confident that the children at SSPP have a very strong 
pupil voice and understand the terms: fairness, justice, equality and 
discrimination.  

Thank you to the many parents who attended the EYFS coffee morning this 
week to meet Mrs Kumar, the new EYFS leader and to hear the exciting things 
she has planned for the EYFS phase.  We look forward to seeing you all at the 
Exploration Morning on Friday 27th January.   

On Thursday, 1A shared a wonderful assembly about ‘Special People’. The 
children explained that we are all special because we were made by God. It 
was heart warming to see such young children sing and sign so beautifully 
about God’s mercy. Thank you to Mrs Ayisha for preparing the children and 
for her musical direction.  

We had a special visitor at SSPP on Thursday… Mr Nourish made an 
impromptu visit to share our ‘disco dinner’.                                                                   

 
We continue to receive many requests from parents asking to take children out 
of school in term time to travel abroad.  This request will not be authorised 
under any circumstances. 

Thank you for your very kind donations at the KS2 carol concert; as a result 
we have sent a cheque for £164.75 to the Brentwood Catholic Children’s 
Society. 

I wish you all a lovely weekend. 

God bless, 

Mrs S Johnson 
Headteacher 

UNICEF  
Article 23 

A child with a disability has 
the right to live a full and 
decent life in conitions that 
promote dignity, 
independence and an active 
role in the community. 

 

Headteacher 
Mrs Johnson 

Deputy Headteacher 
Mrs Hull 

Assistant Headteacher 
Mr Roca-Mas 
 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Tuesday 24th January 
Y6 Maths Booster Begins 

Thursday 26th January 
2I Class Assembly – 9:00am 

Thursday 26th January 
Y6 Reading Booster Begins 

Friday 27th January 
EYFS Exploration Morning 

 

 

 

 

LINKS 

School Website: 
https://www.sspeterandpauls.redb
ridge.sch.uk/  

School Blogs: 
https://sspeterandpaulsblog.net/  

Nourish have been our school 
caterers since September 2023 and 
we are delighted with the improved 
service and quality.  There will be 
an opportunity going forward for 
parents to attend a food tasting 
session and to gain an 
understanding of the menus and 
portion sizes.  

 

mailto:admin.sspeterandpauls@redbridge.gov.uk
https://www.sspeterandpauls.redbridge.sch.uk/
https://www.sspeterandpauls.redbridge.sch.uk/
https://sspeterandpaulsblog.net/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Star Pupil Awards  Attendance w/e 20th January 94.53% 

N   Class % (Target 95.5%) 

Class attendance weekly percentages 
since the 5th September 2022 

Gold = Highest 
Green = Above 96% 
Red = Below 96% 

RC   

RS Noah  

1A Whole Class  

1C Ezhilan  

2I Aarash  RC 87.20% 
2P Agastya  RS 90.00% 
3S Miftahul & Mia  1A 91.33% 
3W Jojo  1C 91.72% 
4B Tejveer  2I 95.17% 
4M   2P 95.17% 
5C Brielle  3S 93.20% 
5S   3W **100.00%** 
6B Manmeet  4B 93.85% 
6R Sandra  4M 96.00% 

   5C 96.43% 
   5S 97.86% 
   6B 97.93% 
   6R 98.62% 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Games Values Certificates 

Look out for more certificates being issued in 
future newsletters. 

Upcoming Dates 

Tuesday 24th January 
Y6 Maths Booster Begins 
Thursday 26th January 
2I Class Assembly – 9:00am 
Thursday 26th January 
Y6 Reading Booster Begins 
Friday 27th January 
EYFS Exploration Morning 
 

It is important that we always have the most up-to-date 
contact details you can provide.  Please let the school office 
know if your contact details have changed or if additional 
people are collecting your child. 

Gospel Reflection (Matthew 4:12-23)  
In this Sunday’s Gospel, we hear about Jesus starting to gather the first Christian community. Hearing that John the Baptist had 
been arrested, Jesus went back to Galilee and settled in Capernaum, a lakeside town. From that moment Jesus began his 
preaching with the message, “Repent, for the kingdom of heaven is close at hand.” As he was walking beside the Sea of Galilee, 
he saw two brothers, Simon, who was called Peter, and his brother Andrew; they were making a cast in the lake with their net, 
for they were fishermen. Jesus said to them, “Follow me and I will make you fishers of people.” They left their nets at once and 
followed him. Going on from there, he saw another pair of brothers, James, son of Zebedee, and his brother John; they were in 
their boat with their father Zebedee, mending their nets, and he called them. At once, leaving their boat and their father, they 
followed him. Jesus went round the whole of Galilee teaching in their synagogues, proclaiming the Good News of the kingdom 
and curing all kinds of diseases and sickness among the people. 

Prayer for the week 
God of light, shine in our hearts so that we can bring joy and hope to other people, especially those who are frightened, sick, 
lonely or hungry. Amen. 
Dear brothers and sisters, be an active presence in the community.” Pope Francis 
 

Jesuit Pupil Profile Virtues: Spring 1: Attentive & Discerning 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rights Respecting / Global Action – Miss Ionita’s Weekly Information 

RE: movie afternoon fundraising event for The Salvation 
Army Christmas Appeal. 

Before the holidays we raised money to donate to the Salvation Army. We are 
very grateful to everyone who donated for such a wonderful cause! 

The Salvation Army wrote us a letter to thank us for our efforts and they have let 
us know that the amount raised £266.30 has been used in the Baby Bank project.  

It is lovely to know that we have supported the new generations with our 
generosity. This is a great example of what we would like them to see around them 
when they grow up, kindness and generosity! 

This way we have also highlighted the importance of Article 24 – health, water, 
food, environment.  

A sincere thank you to our SSPP Community! 

 

Saint of the Week: Saint Anthony of Egypt (251–356) 
Anthony was born into an upper-class Catholic home. His parents raised Anthony and 
his younger sister in a small village in southern Egypt. He received a basic education 
and was twenty years old when his parents suddenly died. He was left with a large 
inheritance and the responsibility of caring for his sister. Some months later, Anthony 
was attending Mass and heard the Gospel story of Jesus’ command to the rich young 
man: “If you wish to be perfect, go, sell what you have and give to the poor, and you 
will have treasure in heaven” (Matthew 19:21). As Anthony heard these words, he 
knew Jesus was speaking directly to him. Shortly after, he gave away most of his 
property, sold almost everything else, and kept only what he needed to care for himself 
and his sister. 
Not long afterward, Anthony was at Mass once again and heard the Gospel passage, 
“Do not worry about tomorrow; tomorrow will take care of itself” (Matthew 6:34). 
Again, he knew Jesus was speaking directly to him, so he gave away even the little he 
had saved back, entrusted his sister to the care of some holy women, and entered the 
desert to live a life of poverty, solitude and prayer. 
After spending fifteen years living in a desert cave once used as a tomb, Anthony 
retreated even deeper into solitude, spending another twenty years in self-imposed 
solitary confinement. He ate only bread that friends threw over the wall of the 
abandoned Roman fort he called home. He never opened his mouth to speak to 
anyone, for God called him to the unique life of complete solitude. 

SCHOOL NEWS 

House Points Totals 

NEWMAN            897 

MANNING            1604 

VAUGHAN                1392 

WISEMAN            862 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

West Ham Corner 
Ah, business as usual as a predictably negative performance saw us lose 1-0 at 
Wolves last weekend. 
That would be a Wolves side who were below us, a Wolves side who have recently 
changed their manager, and a Wolves side who are now bringing in fresh faces during the 
transfer window.  Basically, Wolves are doing everything we should be doing, but are failing to 
act upon. 
Instead, a very predictable line up, with Antonio back up front on his own, failed to really create 
any moments of note in the entire game. 
What is worrying is that the constant reflection that we had two decent league finishes in the last 
two seasons, is clouding the realisation that we have not played well for a full calendar year now. 
This weekend we play Everton, who are joint bottom with us on 15 points; I’d like to think even a 
win might not be enough to keep the manager in his job, but this is West Ham we’re talking 
about, and we seem to be quite happily sleepwalking into a relegation disaster. 
So next year could be fun if we were to win the Europa League, as it’ll be elite European 
competition one day and then a Monday night at Preston! 

Latest Result: Wolves 1 – 0 West Ham United  League Position: 18th 
 

Recent Tweets – @SSPP_Primary 

Recommended Read 
Year 4 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
When robot Roz crash 
lands on an island, she's 
forced to fight for survival. 
The only way Roz can live 
is by learning about her 
new environment from the 
island's hostile animal 
inhabitants. But when she 
finds herself taking care of 
a baby goose, all the 
animals pitch in and teach 
Roz how to thrive in this 
new world. 
.f you liked this then try: 
+ ‘The Iron Man’ by Ted 
Hughes 
+ ‘The Iron Woman’ by 
Ted Hughes 
+ ‘The Last Bear’ by 
Hannah Gold 

       Top Ten 
These are the current SSPP top ten pupils: 

Rank Name Year Group 

1 Angeline Year 5 

2 Naomi Year 5 

3 Moriah Year 6 

4 Chinualum Year 5 

5 Bhavagnya Year 4 

6 Jessica Year 5 

7 Harleen Year 5 

8 Navjot Year 6 

9 Austin Year 5 

10 Timothy Year 5 

 

Community 
News 
 
It has been great to see 
so many children taking 
note about our reminder 
regarding smart 
watches. 

Remember, there is no 
real need for any child 
to have a watch in 
school, but if they do, it 
should be a simple 
analogue one which they 
will remove for PE. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Author Book Match 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

Sophie Anderson 

+ The House With Chicken 
Legs 

+ The Girl Who Speaks Bear 

+ The Castle of Tangled Magic 

SSPP Maths 
As part of a maths mastery 
programme, SSPP hosted a 
number of teachers from across 
the Borough on Thursday.  During 
the session, they watched a year 3 
lesson being delivered by our 
maths lead, Miss Bond.  They 
were then able to discuss the 
learning they saw taking place.  
Our children were a credit to us 
despite the daunting number of 
adults in the room.  

Year 6 – PE 
To conclude the Tag Ruby unit we were working on just before 
the Christmas break, we spent the last week pulling all of the 
knowledge which had been taught and then practised, into small 
games. 
There were some flashes of brilliance in games where certain 
pupils received the ball and then tried to make progress towards 
the try line.  Others found it 
slightly more tricky, but made 
every effort to ensure they were 
still passing backwards and 
applying the throwing and 
catching techniques from earlier 
in the unit. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Dinners 
As part of our disco dinner time on Thursday, the 
catering team at Nourish, were treated to a helping 
pair of hands (yes we didn’t know oranges had hands 
either). 
Remember that lunches can once again be pre-ordered 
at home, which can help our younger pupils decide. 

EYFS Coffee Morning 

On Wednesday 18th January we held a Coffee morning for the EYFS parents. They found out 
about all the new opportunities that will be provided to them and their child.  
It was amazing to see such a great turn out of parents. Once again thank you for taking the 
time to come in and listen to information. 
Key dates for the Diary: 
Reception: 
Friday 27th January 9am – 10am: Parents’ Exploration Morning 
Monday 6th February 2pm – 3pm: Parents invited in for a picnic 
Nursery: 
Friday 27th January 9am – 10am: Parents Exploration morning 
Remember if you have any questions put in in your Home communication book or come and 
speak to us. 
Thank you 
Mrs Kumar- EYFS Phase Leader  

 

Reception and Nursery – Parents’ Exploration Morning 
On Friday 27th January from 9am-10am, we will be holding 
our first Parents’ Exploration Morning in the Early Years. 
All parents are welcome to come and join their child in their classes. This is an 
opportunity to engage in learning with your child and speak to Teachers in class 
about your child’s development.  
We look forward to welcoming as many parents as possible.  

Thank you 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Science – Whole School Christmas Project 
Following the enthusiastic response to last year’s biscuit dunking investigation, Mrs Perry set 
our children another science challenge during this holiday.  Children were asked to investigate 
the speed at which marshmallows melted in different liquids - hot, warm and cold.  Thank you 
to all of the scientists who tried the investigation, we hope you enjoyed it.  As many of you 
predicted, the marshmallow melted quickest in the liquid with the hottest temperature.  Here 
are some pictures of our scientists in action and their work. 
The science behind this: Melting happens when a solid changes into a liquid. Melting can be 
caused by heat. The particles in the solid (the marshmallow) gain energy in the heat.  They 
start to move around quickly and eventually spread apart. This causes the object to melt. The 
hotter the temperature, the faster an object will melt. Surface area also has an impact on the 
speed the object melts at. The bigger the surface area, the faster the particles can heat up and 
melt the object. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Nursery – Maths 
This week in Nursery the children have been focussing on our fine motor skills and 
cutting. This then led to cutting numbers and then recognising numbers and 
matching them counting one to one correspondence. On your way to school you 
can look at door numbers and say the numbers that you can see. Think about 
counting spoons while getting your cutlery out for lunch/dinner. 

Reception – Science 
In Reception we have been keeping a Bean diary. We have been observing them 
every day to see how much they have grown. The children have been fascinated to 
see the roots growing and they have been eager to water them daily. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Online Safety 
As part of our continued 
drive to offer advice and 
support for all aspects of 
digital/online safety, we are 
going to showcase weekly 
information from the 
National Online Safety 
resources which can be found 
at: 

https://nationalonlinesafety.com/ 

World of Warcraft originally 
launched way back in 2004, 
and since then the game has 
blossomed into a major 
entertainment property. It’s 
spawned spin-off novels, 
merchandise and even a 
Hollywood movie adaptation 
… but why are we still talking 
about it in 2023? World of 
Warcraft’s most recent 
iteration, Dragonflight, 
launched last November and 
marks the game’s ninth major 
expansion. This latest 
addition has attracted a 
whole host of lapsed players 
back to the game – as well as 
newcomers jumping into the 
realm of Azeroth for the first 
time. 
In the guide, you'll find tips 
on a number of potential risks 
such as the potential for 
online addiction, in-game 
purchases and simulated 
violence. 

Miss Bond’s Weekly Maths Problems – KS2 
 
 

The answer to the KS1 
problem seen in our last 
Newsletter: 

https://nationalonlinesafety.com/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Parenting Courses 

We would like to draw your attention to some free online parenting courses, which 
enable parents/carers to develop parenting skills in their own time. The Solihull 
courses are short modules on a range of subjects from ‘Understanding Pregnancy/ 
Labour, Birth and Your Baby’ right through to ‘Mental Health and Well Being for 
Parents and Teenagers Only’. The courses are excellent, available in several 
different languages and FREE to Redbridge residents. 

To access the range of courses go to https://inourplace.co.uk/ and apply 
the ‘access’ code ‘BRIDGE’.        

  

Cost of Living Crisis 

Please see below important links providing information, which may help you with 
the cost of living crisis. 

 Household Support Fund (HSF): hsf@redbridge.gov.uk  
 https://www.redbridge.gov.uk/benefits/cost-of-living-payments Cost 

of Living Payments / Low-income benefits 
  https://www.gov.uk/browse/benefits Includes eligibility, appeals, tax 

credits and Universal Credit 
 List of food banks in Redbridge: 

https://search3.openobjects.com/mediamanager/redbridge/fsd/files/fo
odsupportlocationsredbridge.pdf 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://inourplace.co.uk/
mailto:hsf@redbridge.gov.uk
https://www.redbridge.gov.uk/benefits/cost-of-living-payments
https://www.gov.uk/browse/benefits
https://search3.openobjects.com/mediamanager/redbridge/fsd/files/foodsupportlocationsredbridge.pdf
https://search3.openobjects.com/mediamanager/redbridge/fsd/files/foodsupportlocationsredbridge.pdf


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Redbridge Emotional Welling Mental Health Services 

 

Anna Freud Centre Resources 

 Lingo booklet: provides insight into the experiences of young people when talking to adults/professionals about their mental 
health https://www.annafreud.org/mental-health-professionals/improving-help/resources/lingo/  

 Talking mental health with young people in primary school: https://www.annafreud.org/schools-and-colleges/resources/advice-
for-parents-and-carers-talking-mental-health-with-young-people-at-primary-school/ 

 Talking mental health with young people in secondary school: https://www.annafreud.org/schools-and-colleges/resources/advice-
for-parents-and-carers-talking-mental-health-with-young-people-at-secondary-school/ 

 Supporting children’s transition into secondary school: Guidance for parents/carers: evidence-based guidance package for 
parents that was written with input from clinicians at the AFC and teachers. https://www.annafreud.org/schools-and-
colleges/resources/supporting-childrens-transition-to-secondary-school-guidance-for-parents-and-carers/  

 

 

Child Psychotherapy  

 Understanding childhood: contains a series of leaflets written by experienced Child and Adolescent Psychotherapists to give 
parents, grandparents, carers and professionals additional insight into children’s feelings and view of the world and to help 
make sense of their behavior. https://childpsychotherapy.org.uk/resources-families/understanding-childhood 

 

Redbridge EWMHS/CAMHS 

 ADHD Resources for parents: with information on organizations that parents can refer to for extra support for their child, 
including support in the education section, parenting programs, and online courses for parents/carers. (attached) 

 Official Redbridge EWMHS/CAMHS Resource Booklets https://www.nelft.nhs.uk/redbridge-camhs  
 

 

YoungMinds 

 Apart from having great resources for parents/carers regarding young people’s mental health, they also have a parenting 
support helpline that you are able to call.  

o Offer advice to parents/carers concerned about their child’s mental health up to the age of 25.  
o Helpline: 0808 802 5544 (9:30am-4pm Monday to Friday) FREE 
o Webchat service (9:30am-4pm Monday to Friday) – on bottom right hand corner, click the webchat icon 
o Email service (temporarily closed) 
o Parents Helpline | Mental Health Help for Your Child | YoungMinds 

 

Gov.Uk 

 UK Government website also has a section called the Education Hub where they provide lists of resources for children, students, 
parents, school staff that you can access for free. 

 Mental health resources for children, students, parents, carers and school/college staff - The Education Hub (blog.gov.uk) 

 

https://www.annafreud.org/mental-health-professionals/improving-help/resources/lingo/
https://www.annafreud.org/schools-and-colleges/resources/advice-for-parents-and-carers-talking-mental-health-with-young-people-at-primary-school/
https://www.annafreud.org/schools-and-colleges/resources/advice-for-parents-and-carers-talking-mental-health-with-young-people-at-primary-school/
https://www.annafreud.org/schools-and-colleges/resources/advice-for-parents-and-carers-talking-mental-health-with-young-people-at-secondary-school/
https://www.annafreud.org/schools-and-colleges/resources/advice-for-parents-and-carers-talking-mental-health-with-young-people-at-secondary-school/
https://www.annafreud.org/schools-and-colleges/resources/supporting-childrens-transition-to-secondary-school-guidance-for-parents-and-carers/
https://www.annafreud.org/schools-and-colleges/resources/supporting-childrens-transition-to-secondary-school-guidance-for-parents-and-carers/
https://childpsychotherapy.org.uk/resources-families/understanding-childhood
https://www.nelft.nhs.uk/redbridge-camhs
https://www.youngminds.org.uk/parent/parents-helpline-and-webchat/
https://educationhub.blog.gov.uk/2021/09/03/mental-health-resources-for-children-parents-carers-and-school-staff/


 
Google Classrooms – Help Sheet 
What is Google Classroom? 

Google Classroom is a class-organisation platform that incorporates Google’s core G Suite (Google Docs, Sheets, 
Slides, Drive) and other Google products so students can access everything they need for a class, including 
homework assignments, group projects and files. Google Classroom is designed for organisation and 
collaboration. We will be using Google Classroom to assign homework as well as within school to improve 
children’s digital literacy. 

 

How do you log into a Google Classroom? 

Your child has been given a username (email address) and a password, these should be stuck inside their 
communication or homework books. You have also received an email and/or text with the information. To access 
it you can search ‘Google login’, once you have logged in using the username and password you have access to 
email, classroom and Google drive (a storage system that uses the Google version of Word, Excel and 
PowerPoint). 

 

When you log in look for the ‘waffle’ (the nine dots). 

 

 

You will then see these options and you select ‘Classroom’ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Each class is private to the people the teacher has personally invited, including the students enrolled in that 
class and other teachers. Once your child has accessed a class, they can use all the features the teacher has 
enabled for that class, including class schedules, assignments and announcements.  

 

Can you use Google Classroom at home? 

Children can access Google Classroom from anywhere, including from their phones or tablets, when they 
download the Google Classroom app. 

 

How does my child find out about new stuff posted in Google Classroom? 

Your child will receive an email when the teacher posts an announcement. These emails come through your 
child’s email account, not solely in the Classroom. Classrooms do not alert you when an assignment is due; to 
keep track of deadlines, kids need to check the class calendar.   


